
 

 

July 6, 2011 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:30 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE/ NEW MEMBERS: 

GUEST(S):  None    NEW MEMBERS:   Lillian Worley, Born July 5th 6 lbs 8 oz...What a 
catch Congrats, Tim and Amanda. 
 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  
The meeting will continue to be on first Wednesdays' of each month, VFW 7:30  
Brian Hunter had checked out other venues, but nothing available.  Next year we hope to be back 
on Tuesdays. 
 
The fundraiser/Fish Fry is scheduled for July 30 2011. 
We need to get the donations for the Fundraiser.  Robin McFarlane has volunteered to be 
chairman Please contact Robin with donations, she will be glad to pick up or meet you 
somewhere. Robin will be there around 9 am to set up if anyone can help just show up. 
Brian will also be setting up in the morning. 
Dottie reminds everyone to bring you bake goods. 

NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Linda Teplicek in hospital for foot surgery.  We wish her a speedy  recovery. 
She and David said thank you so much for the flowers. 
 
Fishing for Freedom will be October 15th at Choke Canyon. More details to come. 
 
 
Raffle:  won by  oops don't remember  sorry.... 
 
 



 
 
 
REPORTS: Treasurer's report given by Stan Foltz 
 

Treasurer's Report 

UCBC 

June 2011 

Bank Petty Cash 

Balance Forward, June 1, 2011 $5,327.52 $90.00 

Income: 

Total Income $0.00 $0.00 

Expenses: 

  Rod for Raffle $86.59 

  Vet Fish Day $336.18 

Total Expenses $422.77 $0.00 

Ending Balance June 30, 2011 $4,904.75 $90.00 

Total  $4,994.75 

 
Treasurers report read and accepted. 
  
METRO:  Boysville will held on July 30th at Live Oak Park Lake. Volunteers still needed, fish 
in the morning 8-12 attend the fundraiser at 3:00. UCBC purchased hooks  to put on the young 
anglers caps. Was voted on and accepted $285.85 
 
Metro Meeting : City tournament still to be at Falcon. Wayne Towers and Johnny Barnes will be 
tournament directors.  3 fish limit was passed. 
 
State Tournament will be at Falcon this year.  Registration will be held at Falcon Lake Tackle. 
Weigh in will be at County Ramp.  Falcon has not confirmed any donations at this point. 



City Tournament will also be at Falcon this year, more information to come. SAPD has 
volunteered to do a on the water weigh in 
 
TABC:  Selling tickets for Raffle to support the youth fishing.  The club that sells the  most will 
have entry fee paid to State Tournament. Randi Wayland is selling them  5.00 each or 5 for 20.00 
 

 Universal City Bass Club 
Tour 6-Mathis 
June 11-12, 2011 
Open Division Fish Weight Heavy Team Fish Weight Contestants 29 
1 Mergele, Jeff 10 29.53 1 Hunter, Kris 6 25.99 
2 Hunter, Kris 6 25.99 2 Hunter, Brian 8 21.89 Total Fish – Day 1 78 
3 Freeman, Aubrey Sr 10 24.19 Totals 14 47.88 Total Fish – Day 2 76 
Total Fish 154 
Ladies Division Fish Weight Heavy Couple 
1 Mergele, Jennifer 7 19.85 1 Mergele, Jeff 10 29.53 Total Wt – Day 1 197.93 
2 Freeman, Helen 7 13.55 2 Mergele, Jennifer 7 19.85 Total Wt – Day 2 194.88 
Totals 17 49.38 Total Wt 392.81 
Boys Division Fish Weight Avg Weight / Fish 2.55 
1 Big Bass Weight 
Wayland, Pete 7.42 
Girls Division Fish Weight Big Bass 1st Day 7.42 
1 Big Bass 2nd Day 6.33 
Tournament Big Bass 7.42 
 

 
Tournament Notes:  Next tournament will be held, at Falcon 23/24 July Lakefront weigh in   
NOTE 2:00 weigh in at Calligham Park 
 
We have been unable to find a different location. 
Next meeting will be held on Aug 3, 7:30 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 
Louise Jurica 

UCBC, Secretary 


